
Portage Lake Association Board Meeting:                     MINUTES  July 1st, 2009 
Our Mission:  We have a common goal of improving the quality of life in the Onekama area. 
 

Board Member:                  Board of Directors/1yr      Board of Directors 2/yrs 
George Punches, President                     Eric Beeman                                           Jim Simons 
Chuck Reed – Vice President                 Doug Calloway                                       Dave Combs 
Barb Wolverton – Treasurer                                                                                    Frank English 
Mary Reed – Secretary 
Roger Cody – Past President 

 
Order of Business Person 

Responsible 
Report/discussion Action Plan 

Call to order George Punches  07:00:00 PM 

Introductions George Punches All board members present except for 
Frank English. Also present:  Jane and 
Paul Mueller,  Margaret Punches,  Lee 
LaFleur, Judy Blackmore 

 

Secretary's Report Mary Reed Minutes were sent to the  board by email 
prior to the meeting. Corrections:  $400 
not $500  approved for the brochure 
budget.  Ads for the Newsletter are 
under investigation.  No amount/ad has 
been established.  Jim moved,  Dave 
seconded that secretary report be 
accepted as corrected. 

Motion carried 

Treasurer's report Barb Wolverton 1.  See attached report as of June 30th 
2009 and the fund raiser draft.  Barb 
noted her concern for our debt on the 
sign. Eric moved, Roger seconded that 
we put a temporary hold on the 
Winterfest, M22 promotion and the 
invasive species funds until we have 
results of the Italian fund raiser dinner 
and the End of Summer Dinner/Dance.   
2.  We could move $200 from the 
website budget and $200 from the 
concert to pay for the brochures.   Barb 
will provide a 2 year summary of the 
income and expenses for the signs. 
Some of last year's expenses are posted 
in 2009.   
3.  Roger moved, Eric seconded that we 
accept the financial report.    

 
Motion carried 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Motion carried 

President's report George Punches President's report is attached.  
1. George noted that the by-laws state 
that the committees and the people are 
the ones who run the PLA.  As an 
organization we have great 
involvement...25 worked on the 
fundraiser, 50 on the petunia parade etc.   
2.  George asked that all committee 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



chairs and board members be prepared 
to give a 1 minutes summary of what 
they have done at the next Monday night 
concert..  Judy Blackmore will report for 
Dave Combs on banners and Xmas 
decorations. 
3.  Reminder that the nominating 
committee needs to present the slate at 
the August meeting.  Jim Simons is the 3 
yr board member who's term is up plus 
the 1 year members and the board. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Committee Reports    

Newsletter Margaret Punches July 14th is the deadline for getting copy 
to  Margaret for the next newsletter.   

Lee will send information 
on the Summer's End 
Dinner and Dance to 
Margaret. 

Fund Raiser Lee LaFleur 1.  Pictures were in the paper of 
presentations of checks to special 
charities......Food Pantry and Watershed 
in addition to the sign project.  
 
2. Date and place for next year's fund 
raiser was discussed.   Jim moved and 
Eric seconded to again hold it at the 
Little River Convention Center. Motion 
carried. 
3.  Board expressed its appreciation to 
Lee LaFleur for all he did to make the 
fund raiser such a success this year. 

1.  Follow up article on the 
fund raiser with pictures 
will be submitted by 
George after Lee provides 
him with details for the 
article. 
2. Lee will check on 
availability of the tentative 
date of June 19th  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sign Doug Calloway Roger is working with Doug on lighting 
for the sign....solar light or tap into the 
street light. 
Discussion on a plaque for the 2 signs 
saying that they were donated by the 
PLA.   

Roger will check with the 
Township about tapping 
into their source. 

Fireworks Paul Mueller Friday night August 7th.  Township has 
the documents and insurance.  Need 
volunteers Friday afternoon to take the 
stuff out to the point.  This is a joint 
project with the Onekama Lions Club. 

This is the last year for the 
current person to do this.  
Paul will work on getting a 
contract with a new fire 
works provider for next 
year.   

Italian Dinner Fund 
raiser.. 

Roger Cody Dinner will be held form 5-7PM on 
August 15th.  He needs volunteers to be 
host and hostesses and 6 people to bus 
tables.  Roger will have a list of  
donations that are needed.  PLA to help 

Roger will keep us 
updated. 



with advertising.  Posters by August 1st.  
Cost of the meal is a “free will” offering.

Banners Dave Combs Judy Blackmore is now working with 
Dave on banners and Christmas 
decorations. Dave is still looking for 
additional committee members. 

 

Website Eric Beeman No report  

Concerts in the Park Margaret Punches The first concert was short because of 
the weather.  Onekama Market donated 
hot dogs for the Tim and Byron Joseph 
concert.  Marge Clement and Nancy 
May are now on the Concerts in the Park 
committee. 

 

Membership Roger Cody Roger will have an article in the next 
newsletter.  Board members should 
contact non-members and ask them if 
they would like to join and also how 
they might like to get involved. 

Applications for 
membership will be 
available at the concerts. 

End of Summer 
dinner/dance 

Lee LaFleur 1.  Lee reported that plans for the 
Summer's End Dinner and Dance are 
complete.     

 Board members are 
encouraged to attend and 
work on encouraging 
others to attend. 

OLD BUSINESS:    

Brochure Roger Cody Roger reported for Nancy Cody and Jim 
Messner that the brochures have been 
printed and were distributed on June 
25th.  They received 4 bids and the  final 
cost was $399/1000.        

 

Onekama sign  Judy Blackmore volunteered to write 
thank you notes to the people who 
donated time, property and labor 
towards the sign.  The importance of 
thanking people was stressed.  The 
Board discussed having a 3rd sign on 8 
mile and 31. 

 

Parks  Discussion:  Glen Park needs a lot of 
work.  The tennis courts in the Village 
Park are badly in need of repair. 

 

Citizen of the Year 
Plaque 

 Currently located in the Township 
Office 

 

Sale of Banners  Dave asked about how much was raised 
from the sale of the old banners at the 
fund raisers.  Barb will look up and 
report.  

Barb will look up and 
report at next meeting. 

Meeting adjourned, 09:00:00 PM Submitted by Mary Reed Secretary 

 


